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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR AUGUST 8, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville
Visitors: Mr. Tom Torrans; Ms. Pat Hatzis; Ms. Heather Billings, Select Board; Mr. Wesley Flis Whitman & Bingham Engineering; Ms. Jill Normandin 
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville
Vouchers were approved and signed for July mileage for Ms. Loree, Ms. McConville, & Ms. Swedberg.
Minutes were signed and approved for June 20, 2018
Newton Rd Subdivision; Westhub Realty Trust:  Mr. Wesley Flis from Whitman & Bingham.  The deadline expired for Registration of Deed for Nitrogen Restriction.  Mr. Flis discussed that this property on Newton Road had a new buyer; Mr. Matthew Olsen. The previous owner had let the deadline expire.  Town Council had not responded about the deed restriction on the property. There had been no site changes with the plans. The Board discussed to grant the extension with no changes to the plan.   Whitman & Bingham will need to file and record the deed by the 22nd of August or start application process over. Ms. McConville will stay in touch with Town Council especially if any changes to plan.  
Board Members Concerns:

Advance Well Drillers: Concerns with an incomplete Well Completion Report. The Board discussed to have Ms. McConville writes a letter of complaint and seek DEP enforcement action.  Mr. Simoncini suggested we re-evaluate our well regulations at a future meeting.
Subdivision Business Park:  Planning Board subdivision of 2 lots off Overlook Road and 2 lots off North Common Road, Requesting subdivision approval without variances.   BOH requires a title 5 inspection on the subdivisions’ existing home. 
Ms. Normandin discussed concerns of the Business parks’ construction dust and air-borne pollutants for the recreational parks and residents.  Board of Health deals with nuisance issues not gravel and sand excavation regulations, Mr. Simoncini suggested the Technical Consultants the Town hired for the Business Park should be investigating this.
Government Study: Public Health response to proposed new charter regulations.

Many concerns were discussed with Ms. Billings; Select Board member, on the matter such as elected vs appointed positions, and consideration of Health dept. consultant like Nashoba Health District. Westminster BOH looked at the possibility of hiring the district before the hiring of the Agent twelve years ago; decided it would not be a good match for our town.  The Board felt a loss of service and local control would be a poor fit for the town at a greater cost. The Board discussed being elected vs being appointed.  The Board thanked Ms. Billings for coming to the meeting.
Agents Update:

5 South Shore Road. The property has been cleaned up inside and out, fulfilling BOH Orders.  Property is for sale. 

Meadows at West Hill Condominiums: Orders to Correct letter that was sent out via certified mail to 12 Roper Road was returned undeliverable. Another letter was sent to the correct address in Boston with a new date to correct of August 13th.

Temporary Staffing needs: Discussed the need for office help while Ms. Lucander is out on sick leave. Will ask Ms. Belliveau the procedure to follow and if any money can be allocated.
6:18 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:18 p.m. Meeting adjourned.
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 10/17/2018       Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments:
Letter dated June 21, 2017 Re: Westhub Realty Trust, 16 lot Cluster Subdivision, Newton Road letter Board of Health voted to approve the Facility Nitrogen Aggregation Loading Plan for the Cluster Subdivision at their Board meeting on March 15, 2017

